[image: image1.png]



444 Western Boulevard

Jacksonville, North Carolina 28546-6899

Phone (910) 455-1221

21 April 2008

Re: Review of Proposed Rule to Remove the Brown Pelican from the Federal List of Endangered and 

       Threatened Wildlife (50 CFR Part 17)

I found the proposed rule to delist the Brown Pelican to be thoroughly researched, well organized, and clearly presented.  The conclusions drawn were biologically sound based on the available data.

The evidence and analyses provided present a compelling case for removing the Brown Pelican from the Federal List of Endangered and Threatened Wildlife.  The primary, if not sole, reason for the original listing of the species was the devastating effect of organochlorine pesticides on reproduction and the resulting population declines experienced by pelicans breeding along the U. S. Gulf Coast and in the Southern California Bight during the 1960’s and 1970’s.  With the ban on DDT use and restrictions on use of endrin and other pesticides in the U. S. since the early1970’s, the primary threat to Brown Pelican populations has been removed.  As a consequence of these actions, as well as restocking efforts in Louisiana, the two populations hardest hit by pesticide contamination have made remarkable and thoroughly documented recoveries.  There is no evidence that the other listed populations (i.e. those in the Gulf of California, the Caribbean, Central America, and South America) were ever negatively impacted by pesticides or that they were ever in danger of extinction.  Given that the only populations documented to have been in imminent danger of extinction have now recovered, and the cause of their endangerment eliminated or significantly reduced, delisting of the species is warranted. 

Dr. Mark A. Shields

An Equal Opportunity Employer
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